FLORENCE AREA COMMUNITY COALITION

October 2, 2013 Coalition Minutes

Siuslaw Library, Bromley Room

Florence, Oregon

The meeting was called to order by President, Karen Earnshaw at 9:00 AM
Those in attendance were: Lea Patten, Colleen Stewart, Mary Wagner, Pamela Long, Marie Hickman, Amber Tucker, Kathy Lenox, Lori Oltman, Donald Landstrom, Bou Kilgore, Jenney Alberty, Monica Cape-Lindelin, Karen Earnshaw, David Wiegan, and Monica Kosman.
The minutes of the September 4, 2013 meeting were approved. Bou Kilgore moved and Kathy Lenox seconded.

Treasurer, David Wiegan reported a balance of $4008.00. The report was filed for audit.

OLD BUSINESS

President Earnshaw reminded members that FACC Board positions needed to be filled. She urged members to volunteer.

David reported that 3 memberships were received in September for a total of 21. 

PROGRAM

Speakers, Marie Hickman and Pam Long from SOS spoke about Domestic Violence. Pam and Marie work together to provide services to victims of Domestic Violence. Services include helping to provide safety, housing, Drs and therapists, legal aid and education on relationships. 
ANNOUNCEMENTS

SOS needs volunteers for the front office, Crisis line- Focus 4, and volunteers to sort donated clothing and other items.   To volunteer contact Lori Oltman, Volunteer Coordinator at 541-997-2816, Ext. 14.  For help call the Crisis Line at 541-997-4444.

SOS will receive a mayors’ proclamation that October is Domestic Violence Month on Monday, October 7. Look for a series of newspaper Ads about Domestic Violence Month.

KXCR should be up and running by the end of next week. The station improvements are nearly completed. The radio station will air mostly music for the first few weeks, but expect some interesting interviews in the near future.

The 9th annual Heceta Head Coastal Conference will take place on October 25 and 26 2013 at the FEC. The theme this year is, Oregon Oceans: “So Many Fish in the Sea”. For information:  http://seagrant.oregonstate.edu/hecetaheadconference.
Jenny Alberty announced for DHS: 

1. Along the lines of Oct DV awareness month:  DHS office has a Domestic Violence small grant to flee an unsafe situation.  There are quite a few eligibility guidelines for example the person must have children and have little or no income, and many more eligibility guidelines.

2. ACA-affordable care act Oregon Health Plan going to open to adult enrollment for low income Oregonians.  Very best way to access this is through http://coveroregon.com/
The actual enrollment capability is not up and running on the website but will be soon!  All SNAP adults that appear income eligible (the estimate is 230,000 Oregonians) will be sent a Fast Track letter inviting them to complete the form & send it in.  Local DHS offices will no longer be determining eligibility for medical.   ALL medical will be handled in Salem through Oregon Health Authority.   

ASPIRE will travel to Southwestern Oregon Community College on Wednesday, October 23, for the Oregon university Systems Fair and a tour of SWOCC. The bus leaves at 7:45 AM and returns by 3:30PM. Parents and students are welcome. Representatives from Sothern, Eastern, Western Oregon, Oregon State, Oregon Institute of Technology, and University of Oregon will be available. Pack a lunch or bring lunch money. 

NAMI announced that October 6th through the 12th is Mental Illness Awareness Week. Fight stigma and be an advocate for those who may not be able to do so for themselves. NAMI Oregon is a Community Partner to Cover Oregon, helping to provide health insurance for all Oregonians. Call NAMI Oregon at 503-230-8009 or 800-343-6264 to make an appointment. Enrollment is available by phone, no need to travel anywhere to enroll. It’s free and open to all who qualify. 
Toast Masters meet 2 times a month in the evenings. Contact Karen Earnshaw for information.

MEETING DATES

 The FACC Board meets on Wednesday , October 16th at 8:30AM until 10AM

The Coalition meets on November 6th at 9:00 AM in the Bromley Room at the Library.

Monica Kosman

Secretary

